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HSE HR Circular 023/2009 30th July, 2009.
 
 
To:  Each Member of Management Team, HSE; 
 Each Assistant National Director, PCCC, HSE; 
 Each Assistant National Director, NHO, HSE; 
 Each Assistant National Director, Finance, HSE 
 Each Assistant National Director, HR, HSE; 
 
 

Re: Subsistence Allowance Abroad 
 
 
The standard rates of subsistence allowance abroad have been reviewed for employees 
travelling abroad on official business.  The revised rates, with effect from 1st January 2009 
and 1st May 2009, are set out in the attached Appendices 1 & 2 respectively. 
 
Payment of the rates authorised in this circular will be subject to the relevant regulations and 
any other instructions in force from time to time. 
 
Line Managers should continue to ensure that only essential travel is undertaken and that the 
number of staff on any official journey is kept to a minimum. 
 
Please arrange for these revisions to be brought to the attention of all Hospital Network 
Managers and Local Health Office Managers and all other appropriate personnel.  Costs fall 
to be met within approved allocations. 
 
 
Yours sincerely, 

 
_________________________________ 
Séan McGrath, 
National Director of Human Resources. 
 
Encl. 
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